January 16, 2024

Dear Church and Pastor Mackenzie,

Thank you so much for the Christmas offering. We had the whole family here except one grandson and
his wife. It was a great time of fun, food, and laughter.

This Thursday the 18th, Doyle will be having knee replacement on the left side. We should only be in the
hospital for one night, and then home health will come for two weeks. Doyle is determined that this
is going to be as easy as it was 23 years ago when the right knee was done. I would appreciate your
prayers for us!

Tomorrow I (Dixie) will be having the cancer tests-MRI and CT scan-to see what the cancer is doing. I
have done well with only dry mouth and an achy body. I take the immunotherapy every month and
test on the third month. Please continue to pray for me as I need to be able to care for Doyle.

We had plans to be in Mexico the last Sunday this month for the anniversary of the church in Guadalupe,
but the surgery has ruled against that.

Pastor Raul and family will be here in March for the wedding of their son-Raul-to Ashley Thompson-the
daughter of our pastor.

All is well as we trust the Lord daily for our health and the opportunities to minister in the Spanish church
here. Last Sunday, where were 204 in Spanish church service. We continue to give marriage classes
and do the call back visits on the first time visitors.

Thank you for your prayers and for the financial support. We love and appreciate you!!!

Doyle and Dixie



